
 

 

Principal’s Report 

Literacy – Numeracy Week 
Pictured this week are Mrs Murphy 
and students from 5/6M, dressed 
relaxedly in their pyjamas to launch 
National Literacy-Numeracy Week at 
Hay Public School.   National Literacy 
and Numeracy Week represents a 
collaborative approach by the 
Australian Government and school 
communities to highlight the 
importance of literacy and numeracy 
skills for all children and young people, 
with a specific focus on school-aged 
children.   The Week gives schools a 
chance to highlight the excellent 
programs that operate to develop 
strong literacy and numeracy skills in 
students.  At Hay PS these include; 
Accelerated Literacy, Jolly Grammar, 
Jolly Phonics, Multilit, Reading 
Recovery, Count Me In Too and 
Counting On.  Students also receive 
learning assistance in maths and guided 
reading by learning support teachers. 

UNSW Spelling Competition 
We have received some outstanding 

results in the recently held University 
of NSW Spelling Competition with 
awards of two distinctions and six 
credits.  Congratulations to Iona 
Cullenward (Year 3) and Zoe Books 
(Year 3) who were awarded a 
Distinction, Gemma Tassell (Year 4), 
Maggie Biggs, Holly Headon, Ellie 
Hicks (Year 5), Helen Cai and Kynan 
Headon (Year 6) who were awarded a 
Credit.  Participation certificates go to: 
Ben Caughey, Lanta Clark, Emily 
Gibson (Year 3); Emily Headon, Ryan 
Garner, Sam Loveridge (Year 4); Kevin 
Cai, Jack Gibson, Lillian Ives, Kate 
Simpson, Darcy Cullenward (Year 5); 
and Jack Loveridge, Will Barnes, 
Tallara Cooper and Keiran Pingiaro 
(Year 6).  Certificates for Spelling will 
be awarded at this week’s assembly.    

Father’s Day Stall 
I extend a reminder to the school 
community to continue to bring in 
items for sale on the Father’s Day stall 
on Friday.  Students will have the 
chance to purchase a small gift for Dad 
with nothing over $5. 

Trent Barrett Shield / Regional 
Athletics 
Good luck to our competitors and 
athletes who will be attending the 
finals of the Trent Barrett Shield in 
Wagga on Thursday and the Regional 
Athletics carnival in Albury on Friday.  
I wish them all the best and know that 
they will be wonderful representatives 
of our school in their behaviour and 
sportsmanship. 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 
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Pupil & Stars of the Week 

KS Jesse Lewis 

1K Denzie Pascoe 

1CR Jayke Meldrum-Ward 

2K Tashana Walliss 

3B Daniela Gargaro 

3/4M Stevie Hurst 

4/5SC Kevin Cai 

5/6M Gemmalee Miller 

6P Eddie Jones 

Pupil and Stars of the Week 

Ready Set Kinder 
Ready, Set, Kinder students have been enjoying their 
days being involved in a range of activities. 
Parents are reminded that enrolment forms are 
essential for emergency contact details. Please bring 
birth certificate, immunisation and address details to the 
front office. 

 

P & C FATHER’S DAY STALL 

To be held THIS FRIDAY 31ST. 

Items up to $5.00 for purchase. 

Donations still accepted. 
 



 

 

Coming Events / Sporting Dates 
 

30th Aug Trent Barrett Shield –Wagga 

31st Aug Regional Athletics Carnival 

  Fathers Day Stall 

6th Sept Kindergarten Excursion 
12-14th Sept Stage 3 Excursion to   
  Bendigo/Ballarat

20th Sept No Green Slip Reward Day 

  Mufti Day in aid of Buzz DayMufti Day in aid of Buzz DayMufti Day in aid of Buzz Day   

21st Sept Last day of Term 3 

8th Oct Students and Staff Return for Term 4 

17th/18th Oct NSWPSSA Athletics– Homebush 

 

Hay Public School 

‘Worker of the Week’ 

Kylie Brettschneider 

 
Kylie has a long history with 
HPS being a former student 
and can claim that her 
parents and grandparents 
also attended our school. 
Kylie and her family returned to Hay in 2009 
and with her husband James, have been 
tireless workers for our school. Kylie is an 
active member of P&C and James assists in the 
garden. 
Thank you Kylie and James for the assistance 
you afford our school and for being wonderful 
role models for our school community. 

 

Hay Public School is pleased to be participating 
in this raffle which will raise much needed funds 
for our school. Each family will be issued with a 

ticket book and tickets are $5.00 each. 

 

50% of money raised will go towards our 50% of money raised will go towards our 50% of money raised will go towards our 
schoolschoolschool   

3 weeks to go!3 weeks to go!3 weeks to go!   
Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by Please return your UNSOLD & SOLD tickets by 

Friday 21st SeptemberFriday 21st SeptemberFriday 21st September   
More information can be found at 

www.sydneyswans.com.au/vwcommunityraffle 

Gymnastic Club Parent & 
Community Meeting 

4.45pm Wednesday 5th September at 
the Gym 
To discuss the way in which the club is run in 2013 
including issues of coach shortages, 2013 budgets and 
additional fundraising activities. Without an 
indication of strong parent and community 
support, we may need to re-examine our ability 
to run sessions next year. If you are unable to 
attend this brief meeting, but are willing to contribute, 
please contact any one of the committee members 
directly. 
Sam McGuirk- President, Kim Biggs- Treasurer , Jacqui 
Hargreaves- Publicity, Marjan Duggan- Coach 

Sports News 

Trent Barrett Shield 
Good luck to our boys’ Rugby League and girls’ 
Leaguetag teams, participating in the Trent Barrett 
Shield Grand Final Day, being held at Parramore Park, 
Wagga on Thursday. Both teams have their first game 
at 10.05am, an early start! The boys will play Griffith 
Public and the girls Hume Public (Albury). Mrs 
Cullenward will supervise our teams. They have been 
training well under expert coaches Mr Ayres and Miss 
Burke. 

Riverina Athletics Carnival 
The Riverina Carnival will be held in Albury (Alexandra 
Park), this Friday 31st August, commencing at 9.00am. 
Good Luck to our nineteen athletes who qualified for 
this carnival, thirteen in individual events. 
All relay teams qualified. *NB THE RELAYS FOLLOW 
THE 100M EVENTS* 
School sports uniform or black shorts/district top 
should be worn. 

Spikes are permitted, except for 800m. 

$2.00 needs to be paid to Tim Hanns on the day. 

A full canteen will be operating. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Hugh Crighton and Luke Ruberto for 
accompanying Miss Burke to 2 Hay FM last Friday and 
confidently presenting our weekly sports report. 

HWMHS Girls’ U15 AFL Team 
Congratulations to the HWMHS Girls’ U15 AFL Team 
who won the State Title last week. What a fantastic 
achievement from many of our ex-students. 



 

 

 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 24th August 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Orders by Thursday please 

Meatlovers/ Hawaiian 
Pizza 

Curly Wurly Bar 
Juice Box 

$4.00 

P & C CLOTHING POOL  

IS NOW LOCATED IN THE CANTEEN 

ALL ITEMS $1.00  

DONATIONS WELCOME 

Book Club Issue 6 

Orders due by Friday 7th September 

No late orders please 

SCHOOL TIMES 
CLASS BEGINS AT  9.15am 

LUNCH 11.15am TO 12.00pm 

RECESS 1.30pm TO 2.00pm 

END OF DAY- 3.15pm 

ASSEMBLY FRIDAYS AT 2.15pm 

Parents are reminded that students need to be at 
school by 9.10am to ensure that they are in class 
and on task AND participating in maths or literacy. 

Late arrivals interrupt the whole class! 

 

ABSENCES 
Parents are reminded to call the 

school to advise of student 
absences. 

If you have not advised the school of your child’s 
absence and have not answered a phone call from 
staff, please complete and return the absence note 

at the rear of this newsletter. 

 

MESSAGES TO STUDENTS 
Parents are encouraged to have arrangements in 

place prior to school. 

Front Office staff will deliver EMERGENCY 
messages only. 

 

MEETINGS WITH PRINCIPAL 

Are by appointment only. 
These can be made by calling the front office staff. 

 

OFFICE HOURS 
8.30am to 4pm 

Front Office staff are available between the above 
hours to assist students and parents. 

Phone 02 6993 1270 

Fax 02 6993 1779 

Email: hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

TERM 3 PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payment Only:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Account issued 28th August for the above. 

Thank you all our families who have  paid the 

General Service and Subject Fees. 

If you are yet to do, so please 

deposit into our school account or 

pay at the front office. 

Direct Credit details as follows: 

BSB 032-001 Account No 141581 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

MONSTER AUCTION 

Ladies Night to dress BRIGHT 
In aid of Maryann Smith and 

her family 
September 1st @ 6.30pm at the Hay 

Services Club 
$15.00 per head at the door, includes nibbles , 

tea/ coffee 

To book your seat phone 0449-862256 

Be there or be square 

Raffles and Lucky Door Prize 


